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PRESS RELEASE 
Monday 24th September 2018

World Rivers Day 2018

25 bags of rubbish were removed from the rivers of Ashford over the weekend to mark World Rivers Day which fell on Sunday 23rd September. On the morning of Friday 21st September Our Stour Officer Lauren Baker worked with staff from Natural England and volunteer river wardens to clear 12 bags of rubbish from the Ashford Green Corridor around Ashford International Train Station.  In the afternoon another team of river wardens joined Lauren to clear 5 bags of rubbish from the riverside path around Queen Mother’s Park back to Ashford Rugby Club. Finally on Saturday morning Our Stour joined forces with Friends of Singleton Lake to host a community litter pick with a focus on Buxford Meadow and the Great Stour river next to the lake. The Mayor of Ashford Cllr Jessamy Blanford also attended with the clean up on Saturday and helped to remove 8 sacks of rubbish, a wheel clamp and an old garden fork from around the area. 
Our Stour Officer Lauren Baker said “It was great to have so many people come and assist us over the weekend including the Mayor of Ashford and several children on Saturday at Singleton. Whilst it is great that we have removed so much waste from the Rivers of Ashford we still have a long way to go until the watercourses of the Stour Catchment are clear of rubbish. Please dispose of rubbish in the bins positioned all along the Ashford Green Corridor and not in our rivers!”
For further details please contact Kentish Stour on 03000410900 or email kentishstour@kent.gov.uk 

A photographer joined us on Saturday at Singleton Lake to take photos of the litter pick.

Mobile contact: 07921038049 Lauren Baker- Our Stour Officer

Further Information

Our Stour

The project will bring real benefits for river environments and wildlife, in and around Ashford, Canterbury, Sandwich, Herne Bay and Whitstable. The involvement of local communities is at the heart of Our Stour – we want local people to help us make a difference.

Volunteers in the project will get involved in hands-on conservation, working to improve habitats and look after riverside land. There will be many  opportunities for training towards new skills. Film making and photography will help people discover and tell others about the waterways on their doorstep, while free educational activities for kids and adults will gather new data about rivers.

The project benefitted from a £85,500 grant from the Heritage Lottery Fund and has also received financial contributions from Kent County Council, Environment Agency, Southern Water, Affinity Water, Ashford Borough Council and Canterbury City Council.

About the KSCP

The Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership is working to conserve, enhance and promote the countryside and urban green space of the Stour Valley. The Partnership works closely with local communities and landowners to promote both landscape and nature conservation and develop opportunities for interpretation, education, community development and countryside access. It operates as a working partnership of sponsoring organisations, Partnership staff and local people. We work with landowners, community groups and site managers to conserve and enable access to a large number of wildlife sites and green spaces. Our activities are funded by a partnership of local authorities, including Kent County Council who administer the Partnership. Website: www.kentishstour.org.uk
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